Minutes of the Tysoe Parish Council Meeting
Held on Monday 2nd June at 7.15pm
Present:
Cllrs Allen
Forrester

Sinclair
Smith

Collier
In attendance:

DC Roache & CC Seccombe 
Apologies:

Cllrs Sewell, Paxton & Locke
Public 


7
Minutes from the meeting held on the 12th May 2014 were agreed and signed.
	Declaration of interest – Cllr Sinclair declared a non-pecuniary interest in the Rent Review.   Cllr Smith declared an interest in a potential development in Lower Tysoe
1.  Actions from previous minutes

Rent review – The Clerk had previously circulated the draft memo of agreement, and land map showing the land at Breech Furlong prepared by Sheldon Bosley to the councillors.   Cllr Forrester had 3 queries, firstly, where was Breech Furlong?  Clause 6 talks about the new amount being reviewed will this be an annual review at Michaelmas?  The tenancy agreement contains a section about sub-letting. Can someone confirm that there is no further sub-letting?   Seek further clarification from Sheldon Bosley re how to we can word the contract to satisfy all parties. 
Flooding Smarts/Badgers Lane –CC Seccombe confirmed that there was no further work planned for Smarts Lane.   It was agreed that this should be monitored going forward but this matter is now closed. 
Curb Stones – CC Seccombe advised Cllr Locke had a very productive meeting with Jeff Morris, and after some discussion agreed to renew completely the whole length of the footpath from the Post Office down to the corner, with limited compromise.  This will be within this year’s financial budget.   In the meantime the various sections of loose curbs will be re-instated on both sides of the road and relevant work orders have already been sanctioned for this.   Nothing will happen instantly and Cllr Locke will give a more detailed report at the next meeting.
Bench in the village – Cllr Locke reported that the original item has now been dealt with.  Cllr Locke would now like maintenance for the other benches to be put onto next months agenda. 
Notice board – Cllr Locke reported that he had not had the time to source the one that he believed would be the most suitable.  Apologies but can this be carried forward.
Wall by Church – Cllr Locke had had further meetings with the property owner of Peppercorns, who now seems very willing to make a compromise with the Parish Council, if the ownership of the wall remains unresolved.   The Clerk had provided an ordnance survey map showing the wall and Cllr Locke has sent this to a solicitor for a search of the land registry.
Cllr Locke also stated that he had met and talked through the situation with two solicitors, both of whom are of the opinion that regardless of any consequences of a fall any liability would not fall on the Parish Council

In the meantime Cllr Locke will obtain estimates for the repair work, but unfortunately the property owner is away for 6 weeks and so it will be a while before we have a definitive answer.   Cllr Locke had erected a barricade but someone had wrecked it.

2.  New Matters
Planning at Rose Farm - DC Roache reported that the only previous planning applications were for 1981 and 1982 and so DC Roache believed that these would have expired.

Village green, removal of posts and Parking by School – DC Roache reported that a dog fouling sign has been put in place and has asked Gareth to remove the posts.  DC Roache will remind the school about no parking in the lane.
Website Training – We have six possible places for training.  In addition to the Clerk, Cllrs Forrester, Allen and Chris Butchart, and Cllr Collier, if available, have all expressed an interest in attending the training.   It was asked that we avoid Monday & Tuesdays and give as much notice as possible.  The Clerk will go back to Stratford District Council to get ahead dates.

	Action/Date
Clerk

Cllr Locke
Cllr Locke
Cllr Locke
Cllr  Locke
Cllr Locke


	3.  Neighbourhood Plan – 

Cllr Collier advised that a tremendous amount of work had gone into the first draft questionnaire.   Once the draft is finalised the draft will be brought to the Parish Council for them to see this before it goes out.  

The mapping day was held this weekend.  55 people attended.   They will return in the school holidays to work with the various other parties to see what in the village is important to them.   The preliminary report from the mapping is available on the NPG Website.

Cllr Forrester said that he wished his congratulations to be recorded to all those involved.  Everything had been very well organised and very professional.

Chris Butchart said the questionnaire would be going out to everyone in the Parish asking their opinions on all areas of village life.  Chris said that they were hoping to have the questionnaire ready for the meeting but did not hit this deadline but we would like to circulate before the next Parish Meeting in order to keep things moving.

Terms of Reference for the Neighbourhood Planning Group have been amended following various feedback from the PC and the NPG.   These now need to be formally agreed.   The terms of reference were agreed by all.

The first £6,300 of the grant had been received.   In order to meet the terms of the grant the first progress report is due to be completed by 16th June.   Chris Butchart and the Clerk have agreed to complete this together.  

Comments had been made by some members of the NPG regarding the Parish Plan that had previously been undertaken, and there was a view very little follow up on the actions had taken place.   However, DC Roache went through the plan explaining what actions had been taken.   It was believed that rather that no action there had been any publicity about the actions that had taken place.   It was agreed that the Parish Plan should be placed on the village website and updated when actions are followed up. 

	Chris Butchart
Clerk/Chris Butchart

Clerk

	4.  Planning Applications
13/03340/FUL – Land adjoining Church Farm Court, Planning Permission granted.

14/00475/FUL – The Orchards, Planning Permission granted.
14/00446/FUL – New House Farm, Sandpits Road, Planning permission refused.

13/02515/OUT – Land South of Oxhill Road, Tysoe Appeal no official date had yet been confirmed. However, DC Roache has advised that this is to be held on 16th, 17th, 18th, 19th and 23rd September at Ettington Village Hall.
On the Pendleton development Cllr Collier raised a query regarding the withdrawal of the appeal with less than 24 hours notice.   Clearly there have been costs incurred by people, time spent and there are those two documents which the district council commissioned who will bear the costs of all this?   DC Roache advised that Stratford District Council would not be claiming for costs incurred.
The Bellars and Davies reports that were commissioned by Stratford District Council for the appeal, quote the 9 houses.  In March it was acknowledged on the SDC website that these reports had been received.  Cllr Collier read from the reports.  Both reports made the point that both the 9 house and 20 house developments were inappropriate for this greenfield site and that it would cause demonstrable harm.

Cllr Collier asked if the Councillors on the Planning Committee had sight of these before the meeting.   DC Roache confirmed that they would not have had sight of these.   There is a belief that reference was made that there should be a landscape and visual appraisal before the planning should be considered.   DC Roache could not confirm this.   
CC Seccombe asked what confidence can we have that Pendleton will not be developing the site himself but selling it on and we will have planning for further numbers.   DC Roache said that she could not give any confidence at all that this will not happen.  CC Seccombe felt that it was establishing planning permission in the first place that was the problem.  
DC Roache said that she thought there were other things that you need to take into consideration.   This piece of land was recommending in the SHLAA.   Cllr Collier said that there were some fundamental planning issues here.   

Cllr Forrester expressed the view that Cllr Collier had spoken very eloquently and with real passion about the planning application. 

A further planning application 14/01273/FUL – 9 Church Farm Court has been received.  Comments need to be with SDC by 19th June 2014 and so a further meeting will be necessary.   Email out 9th June 2014 at 19.15
Cllr Collier had been approached by Marcus Hoggins regarding building a house in Lower Tysoe.   The outline drawings were looked at informally by the Councillors who had no strong feelings regarding the development at the present time but would reserve judgement pending sight of a formal planning application.

	

	5.  Receive & Consider any correspondence –
An email had been received from a member of the public regarding a blocked footpath in Lower Tysoe.   The Clerk has reported this to the Rights of Way Officer who has said that this matter will be dealt with.
An email has been received regarding the positioning of the dog waste bin on Windmill Way.   The resident believed that the dog bin had been placed on their front garden.   The Clerk contacted Stratford District Council who looked into the matter and confirmed that the bin was actually situated on highways land.   It was the removal of the hedge that was making it appear to be on the residents land.  SDC confirmed that they had no plans to move the bin.   The resident however, could have the bin moved to the bottom of the public footpath at a cost of £150.   The resident has confirmed that they would like to do this.
The Parish Councillors agreed that the moving of the dog waste bin made sense and asked the Clerk to contact Stratford District Council to see how this can be facilitated.
The Clerk had been advised that the Group organising the Cricket Festival had now managed to sort out the insurance subject to the Parish Council insurance covering ‘property owner’s liability insurance’.   An email has been sent but as yet no response has been received.  
	Clerk

Clerk

	6.  Financial Administration

The following payments were proposed by Cllr Collier and seconded by Cllr Forrester 
Paul Pitts                                                                                      £52.00
PG Lewis – tree work on playing field                                      £540.00
Hire of village hall x 2 for NPG                                                £138.00

Sandwiches for mapping officials (NPG)                                   £15.59
Mailbox etc printing of leaflets for NPG                                     £90.00

A VAT refund of £1,927.12 had been received for the year ended 31st March 2014.

External Audit – The clerk had previously circulated the external audit papers.   The external audit papers were approved by the Council on this date and were signed off Cllr Allen, as the Deputy Chair and the Clerk, as the Financial Responsible Officer.

	

	7.  Councillors’ Reports and items for future agenda
Cllr Collier stated that, now that Tysoe was to have additional housing, something needed to be done regarding people exceeding the speed limits.   DC Roache advised that this could be raised at the Community forum at Quinton on Tuesday 10th June.   Put forward the proposal from the village for a requirement for speeding monitoring in Tysoe.  Need to encourage people to support it.
Cllr Allen asked if the Clerk could circulate the Neighbourhood Planning Group meeting dates.
	All Cllrs/Clerk
Clerk

	8.  Public Participation
There are two pot holes, one by windmill way and one on the Shipston Road at the entrance to the old Coach House.   When they fill with rain water you cannot see them.   The Clerk will report these but residents can report them directly to Warwickshire County Council by calling: 01926 412515 or emailing countyhighways@warwickshire.gov.uk  
Seat on Windmill way in need of repair.   It was felt if this is not done soon it will fall apart.
A street light in Windmill way has been on during the day for a number of weeks now.   This can be reported directly to Warwickshire County Council on 01926 412515.   Again on this occasion the Clerk will report the fault
Below the baseball net there is a grill and one of the straps is broken and it is felt that this could be quite dangerous.   Cllr Allen agreed to look into this.

A resident raised a query in relation to Cllr Collier question earlier in the meeting about the withdrawal of the appeal.  Asking why can’t SDC claim costs for the reports that they had undertaken.   DC Roache said that this was her understanding but that she would enquire and confirm if her understanding is correct.

DC Roache wanted to say thank you to Warwickshire County Council who have put gates in footpath in Lower Tysoe.

DC Roache had been asked by a number of residents to ask if the Parish Council could send a letter of thanks to Sally the post lady who has recently retired.  All agreed that Sally had done so much more than deliver the post and very much agreed that a letter should be sent. 
Could the Dog bin in the playing field be replaced for a larger bin?  The Clerk would contact SDC about this.

Tree by the garages need trimming back.   This belongs to Orbit and so the resident advised that they should contact them. 

Cllr Collier has advised Keith Risk that the Parish Council did want him to prepare a submission for to the Planning Inspector on the Gladman appeal.   Keith Risk advised that this should be with the Council as soon as possible.

Keith Risk raised a query regarding the granting of the planning application for the 9 houses opposite Church Farm Court.   It was his understanding that one of the councillors on the planning committee, possible Councillor Wright, made it a pre-condition of the planning approval that an archaeology report be undertaken before full planning permission was given.   DC Roache agreed to check this.
A Rule 6 application has been made and the residents have been accepted. The group is called the Tysoe Residents Group.  This is made up of 3 local residents.  A debate took place about this regarding emails that had been sent in relation to the name of the Group. Several of the Councillors believed that it had been agreed that the Group would be called “The Tysoe Rule 6 Group”, as the Tysoe Residents Group is could be misleading.   The Clerk will look at the email trail and report back.
Closure of the meeting to the Public and press 
Next ordinary meeting will be held on Monday 7th July 2014.   Please send any agenda items to the Clerk by Friday 27th June2014
Meeting Closed at 20.45  
	Cllr Locke

Clerk

Cllr Allen

DC Roache

Clerk

Clerk

DC Roache

Clerk

	9.  Personnel Matters

The payment of the Clerk’s wages for May 2014 and the HMRC payment were agreed.  
	


